
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Dear Hina,  
 
Thank you for the letter to the Mayor dated 19 January 2024 sent on behalf of Save Wimbledon 
Park campaigners, regarding the planning application at Wimbledon Park Golf Course (GLA refs: 
2024/0045 (Merton) and 2024/0047 (Wandsworth)). The Mayor has asked me to respond on his 
behalf and my apologies for the delayed response.  
 

To avoid any perception of bias the Mayor delegated the decision on this application to 
me in October last year, therefore I cannot comment on any of the matters you have 
raised. All the comments made and the matters raised in your letter will be taken into 
consideration by GLA officers in preparing the decision report. Please address any further 
concerns to the case officer Rohan Graham (Rohan.Graham@london.gov.uk) and 
planningsupport@london.gov.uk (Administrative Support).  
 
By way of update, GLA officers are in the process of undertaking their own assessment of 
this application before a Public Hearing takes place in the coming months. Further details 
on the application can be found via the following link. This link will be updated with the 
Public Hearing date once this is confirmed.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jules Pipe CBE 
Deputy Mayor for Planning, Regeneration and Skills 
 

Hina Bohkari AM 
Liberal Democrat London Assembly Member 
Kamal Chunchie Way 
London E16 1ZE  
 
 

Our ref: 2024/0045 & 
2024/0047  
 
Date: 16 April 2024 
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